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Hello family members, spouses, and friends of the Bandits,


Every week something is new with the weather, last Thursday night we got to experience the Iraqi winter winds called Shimal’s.  The soldiers were battening down the hatches, sandbagging tents and tying down porta potties as we prepared for the winds predicted to be upwards of 75 mph.  SSG Petterson had everyone in BIAP in a state of excitement as he briefed them on the plan for dealing with the storm.  The winds were not quite that intense, but they did bring lower temperatures with them.  The following morning at PT more than one soldier had their winter PT uniform on as the thermometer registered 50 degrees.  

Operations at LOGBASE DOGWOOD:  The move has yet to truly start but the soldiers here would not know it, they are on the road three days a week pushing all manner of supplies and equipment to BIAP for the other companies.  The Internet café did finally open last Sunday and the soldiers are getting a chance to send emails home and even surf the net some.  The network is not the fastest but it is a whole lot better than what we had before.  The Battalion Commander worked with one of the locals to get us some Iraqi version of “pumpkins”.  They were not exactly orange and did not smell the same but the soldiers had some fun carving them.  The prize for the best-carved pumpkin was getting to serve as the Battalion Commander for a day and second place was serving as the Command Sergeant Major.  B Company took home 1st Place and next Saturday SPC Witherspoon will take the responsibilities of running the Battalion.  SPC Jones and SPC Rains gave a communications class to the NCO’s in the company, ensuring that they know how to operate the different radio systems and other tools that allow us to talk to each other during convoys.  SSG Beaton proved to be the master of the radios.
	


Operations at Baghdad International Airport (BIAP):  The soldiers at BIAP continue to work the daily LOGPACs out into the city.  The focus on maintenance has intensified; SSG Powell and his team have been working to get our equipment up and running to better support the customers.  First Sergeant left DOGWOOD today headed for BIAP to start administering PT tests to the soldiers living there, some things will be so much easier when we are co-located.  The soldiers from 2nd Platoon and HET Platoon have been helping to prepare the new motorpool area by stringing concertina wire and emplacing concrete barriers.  

Four new promotions happened in the Bandit AOR this month, PV2 Hernandez was promoted to PFC, SPC Landers and SPC Mullican were lateral promoted to CPL and PFC Brown was promoted to SPC.  It was a busy week with the newly promoted soldiers understanding that they are picking up more responsibility along with the rank.

Bandits never quit!  
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